CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

DECEMBER 19, 2011
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, December 19, 2011.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
There were no citizen concerns or public comments as well as no water shut-offs.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the November 22, 2011 Minutes.

The council had open discussion.  Schmiedeberg mentioned that Tom Stallock had stopped by the city shop and offered to assist in selling the old John Deere.  Schmiedeberg informed Stallock that the city planned to keep the old John Deere.  Sandahl asked if Neaton Brothers had paid for water use yet, the clerk stated she has not billed out bulk water as there was not much to bill the last time she was at the shop.  The council informed the clerk that Shaun Jevne should be paid for the month of October as he was here assisting with water and sewer that month.  The clerk will pay him for the month of October when he is paid for the month of December.  The clerk mentioned trees at Adeline Grahn’s place as she was in and had asked about them again.  The council will need to take a look to try to determine if they are her trees or the city’s.  The clerk also reported that the city received a dividend in the amount of $2,126.00 from the League of Minnesota Cities Insurance Trust.
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  The clerk reported one addition to the list to Postmaster for $132.00 for stamps, bringing the total amount of claims to $6,135.61.  Fire Department bills totaled $924.32.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.

The council reviewed the liability coverage waiver form from the LMCIT.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to not waive the monetary limits on municipal tort liability established by Minnesota Statutes 466.04.
The council reviewed the yearly rental agreement with Bruce Blomquist for the compost site.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the agreement from January 1, 2012 – December 31, 2014 at $275 per year.

The clerk presented a list of regular council meeting dates for 2012.  Regular meeting dates will continue to be the third Monday of the month with the exception of January and February when the council will meet on the third Tuesday of the month due to holidays.  Meetings will be held at 5:30 p.m. at the Lake Bronson Community Center.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2012 Schedule of Regular City Council Meetings.

The council reviewed the 2012 Final Budget.  After some discussion, Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2012 Final Budget.

Erickson mentioned that the approaches to Riverside Street and Western Street will need to be repaired again in the spring.  He suggested contacting the state to see if they would repair them as they are in their right of way.

The Mayor stated that someone from the Bible Camp at the State Park had contacted her in regards to having someone spray for mosquitoes at the camp.  There was discussion about this.  The council also discussed purchasing 55 gallon drums of spray rather than purchasing 30 gallons at a time with 2.5 gallon jugs.  
The council received five applications for the Maintenance Worker position.  After reviewing and discussing the applications the council decided they would like to interview four of the five applicants.  They will hold a special meeting on Tuesday, January 3, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at the Lake Bronson Community Center to conduct interviews for the Maintenance Worker position.  The clerk will post notice of the special meeting.  

Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next special council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday, January 3, 2012 for Maintenance Worker Interviews. 
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